Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Education Theme Focus Group Meeting

St Peters Church Hall, Lyons Street

9th March 2005, 6:00 pm

Minutes

Present: Zorah Choudhry, Ali Abdi, Rashida Hassanali, Louise Haine, Linda Kingdon, Fiona Rigby, Aftab Ahmed, Martell Forrester, Ahmed Janjua, Maggie Bamford, S. Briddon, J. Hawley, D. Dewick, Ismail Jussuf, Abdul Munaf, Jackie Drayton, Trevor Pollard, Gordon Henshaw, Derek Moxam, Chris Malaband, Jeremy Hamm, Ian Clifford, Mohamed Issa, Samira Said, Ali Abdi, Paul Howard, Carolyn Leary, Anne-Marie Clark, Jane O’Brien, Ghassan Dhalai, Tony Tingle, Diane Haimeed, Adbul Shaif + others who missed the sheet!
In Attendance: Jon Cowley, Mr Iqbal & Roy Sinclair
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions
	Attendees introduced themselves to the group.
	

	2.
	Apologies
	Apologies were received from: Julie Shergold, Anna Revill, Owen Wright, Irshad Akbar, Christina Hobson, Anita de Brouwer, Zanib Mushtaq, Andy Shallice, Jacqui Ashmore, Sarah Swann, Ahmed Gurnah, Panni Loh, Debs Fowler, John Vincent, Dina Martin, Steve Cooke, Tony Carter, Rita Storr, Prakash Ross

	

	3.
	Minutes of Meeting 9th January ‘05’
	The minutes were agreed to be true and accurate. 

	

	4.
	Matters Arising from these minutes

	Jon Cowley updated the group on the Study Support issues stating; he was still working on these with the providers and that a further meeting is scheduled to take place on 23rd March, before the Easter break. 


	

	5.
	Report on March 1st Celebration on Success event
	Jon informed the group that Zanib was unavailable to make a presentation. Jon went on to state; there were approximately 1200 people in attendance and over 400 awards given. Jackie Drayton and other members mentioned they had been informed that it had been a very successful event. Jon Cowley thanked Zanib and her team for all her hard work in preparing for this event. 

	

	6.
	Adult & Community Learning Plan

	Tony Tingle informed the group that the information in his paper was for background information. Tony then went on to go through his paper, drawing particular attention to the ‘Development of a co-ordinated and improved delivery of adult learning in key curriculum areas i.e. Basic Skills, ESOL, ITC’ as well as, ‘The Establishment of Burngreave Vestry Hall as a focus for a network of Learning Centres providing clear and accessible routes for adult learners’. 


	

	7.
	Theme Manager Report & Updates
	Jon went through his report with members informing them he had received a report from Maggie Bamford part of which results from contacts made in Burngreave.  Jon also highlighted the LEDS event, informing members that workshops are to take place on the 22 March ‘05’, as well as the recent visit by Shaun Wallace (current mastermind champion) to schools in the Burngreave area. Both Mohamed Issa (ITCSS) and Amjad Janjua (CEC Fir Vale School), informed attendees that the children enjoyed the time spent with Shaun. 

	

	8.
	Every Child Matters & Children’s Services!
	Jon informed the group of the background for this presentation:  following the “Every Child Matters” Green paper and the Education Act, the Government and local authorities are moving towards joint “Children’s Services Authorities” and the development of Extended Schools.  These idea fit well with the sort of work we have been supporting. 
Carolyn Leary, City Council’s Director of the 0-19 Partnership, made her presentation to the group.  Copy of slides atatched.
Questions/Answers & Comments/Response
· C - A member stated there was a lack of discipline in schools and this needed addressing. 

· R – Carolyn acknowledged that this was an important issue and also noted that there is a close link between young people excluded from school and subsequent getting in to trouble.  
· Q - What are the mechanisms for working on the ground

· A - A system needs to be developed regarding multi-agency working
· Q - How do we ensure pooled money is used correctly

· A - This would be the responsibility of the partners
· C – Happiness helps learning too much emphasis on attainment and discipline

· R – The proposed changes in ‘Service Delivery’ would bring services closer to people
· Q – How do ‘Community Groups’ get involved

· A – Information will be available next week on how the ‘Services’ engage with ‘Community Groups’


· C – Need to ensure the current bureaucracy is not replaced by a local bureaucracy 
· Q - Where are the links with the Area Panels 

· A – Discussion taking place at present, expecting a paper from Ray Barraclough’s office next week – work with the area panels is to place just unsure as to the format at present. Need to discuss with schools how they also work with area panels at present
· Q - Who are thevoluntary & community sector ‘Partnership Members’?
· A – Jackie Devaro, Linda Edwards and others currently under selection 

· C – ‘Social Services’ are hard to work with
· R – All information sharing will be by consent

· C – Community Education Co-ordinators tend to respond to individual needs better, some of the best people are local workers


Carolyn asked for a list of main comments to take back from this group, they were as follows:

· Consistent protocols

· Good communications between all groups

· Talking to communities

· Communities as equal partners

· Structures in schools to enable work to take place
· Sustainable and consistent funding

· Teacher Training

· No more money spent on bureaucracy

· Strong partnership development

· Joint responsibility by all organisations for a child’s safety

· Support for those working in the field


	

	9.
	A.O.B.
	None

	

	10.
	Date & Time of Next Meeting
	Wednesday 13th April 2005, 6:00pm, St Peters Church Lyons Street
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